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Regional Transportation District 

rtd-fastracks.com 

Trains are rolling on the Eagle P3 Project. 
 

The Regional Transportation Districtôs (RTD) commuter rail project has entered an 
exciting new phase of the work. A year-long testing and commissioning process of the 
East Rail Line, which makes up just over half of the project, will build to opening day of 
the A Line.  
 

A Line ï thatôs the name RTD has given to the train that will run 23 miles between 
downtown Denver and Denver International Airport. 
 

The 25,000-volt substation that will provide all the juice needed to run these heavier 
commuter rail cars has been tested. The overhead power lines installed above the 
East Rail Line tracks have been electrified. And the first rail cars have operated under 
their own power on the tracks out at the airport. 
 

Denver Transit Operators, the arm of Denver Transit Partners (DTP) that will operate 
and maintain the commuter rail system under contract with RTD through 2044, will 
gradually expand the testing program. It starts with slow-running trains along Pe¶a 
Boulevard, where there are no public rail crossings. Later, trains will begin to run 
along Smith Road and finally all the way west into Union Station. 
 

Before the A Line opens to the public, DTP will have tested the line at full speed and 
full schedule. DTP will provide RTD with the exact opening date six months 
beforehand. 
 

Because commuter rail is new to the Denver region, the testing and commissioning 
process is different than it was for the light rail system. The Federal Railroad 
Administration is involved along with the Federal Transit Administration. The 
automobile and pedestrian crossings are different, and the passenger platforms are 
higher above the tracks.  
 

RTD is conducting a safety program to familiarize the public with these aspects of 

commuter rail as part of the build-up to opening day. 

Train Cars Are On The Move! 
Commuter rail vehicles arrive at Denver International Airport for the first time. 

http://www.rtd-fastracks.com/ep3_2
http://www.rtd-fastracks.com
http://www.denvertransitpartners.com
http://www.denvertransitpartners.com
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Commuter rail gets much closer to reality in 2015 as 
construction of the East Rail Line wraps up and testing of 
trains begins on the tracks between downtown Denver and 
Denver International Airport. 
 
But thatôs only the start of what shapes up to be a year of 
transition for the Regional Transportation Districtôs (RTD) 
single biggest project ever. 
 
All across the Eagle P3 Project, three new rail lines are in the 
homestretch to their 2016 opening days. 
 
Test trains start running in April under their own overhead 
electrical power along the Pe¶a Boulevard portion of the East 
Rail Line. Denver Transit Partners (DTP) chose this area 
because there are no at-grade street crossings of the tracks, 
making it safer for the initial testing. 
 
RTD also is making a big public education push to let the 
public ï especially school students and their parents, the 

elderly and people with disabilities ï know how to stay safe 
around the new commuter rail lines.  
 
Public bus tours of the project will resume in May. Watch for 
the announcement of times and dates. 
 
The big new maintenance facility, where 230 new jobs are 
being created for the operation of the rail lines, will be open to 
the public for an open house on July 25. It is about twice the 
size of RTDôs light rail maintenance facility off Santa Fe Drive 
in Englewood. 
 
RTD is planning to mark the ñJoining of the Railsò on the Gold 
Line sometime late this year with a ñGolden Spikeò event, and 
on the Northwest Rail Line, the new 64th Avenue road bridge 
over the tracks will be completed after a year of construction. 
 
The biggest milestone of the year, however, may be the 
announcement of the official opening date of the East Rail 
Line. Expect that to come close to the end of the year. 

Trains will be tested all along the East Rail Line in 2015. 

Eagle P3 Project Sets Major Goals in 2015 


